Dear Mr Bullock
Thank you for your letter regarding the Road Safety Advisory Council discussion around motorcycle licensing requirements. I understand you have had conversations about this matter with my adviser Vince Taskunas, and also with Martin Crane from Road User Services in the Department of State Growth.
 
I am confident the officials that support the Road Safety Advisory Council will conduct appropriate consultation with the Tasmanian Motorcycle Council Inc as discussions continue regarding any review of the motorcycle graduated licensing scheme, given TMC’s role as a key stakeholder and strong advocate for the many Tasmanians who ride.  I have provided a copy of your correspondence and this response to my colleague, Infrastructure Minister Hon Michael Ferguson MP, for his awareness.
 
Thank you again for bringing this to my attention – and safe riding to you, and all your members.
 
Yours sincerely
 
Hon Peter Gutwein MP

